
 

 

December 13, 2023 
 
The Honorable Greg Murphy, M.D.     The Honorable Danny Davis  
U.S. House of Representatives      U.S. House of Representatives 
 
The Honorable Michael Burgess, M.D.    The Honorable Jimmy Panetta 
U.S. House of Representatives      U.S. House of Representatives 
 
The Honorable Brad Wenstrup, D.P.M.    The Honorable Larry Bucshon, M.D. 
U.S. House of Representatives      U.S. House of Representatives 
 
 
Re: MGMA’s Support for the Preserving Seniors’ Access to Physicians Act of 2023 
 
Dear Representatives Murphy, Davis, Burgess, Panetta, Wenstrup, and Bucshon:  

On behalf of our member medical group practices, the Medical Group Management Association 
(MGMA) writes to thank you for introducing the Preserving Seniors’ Access to Physicians Act of 2023. 
With a membership of more than 60,000 medical practice administrators, executives, and leaders, MGMA 
represents more than 15,000 group medical practices ranging from small private medical practices to 
large national health systems representing more than 350,000 physicians. MGMA’s diverse membership 
uniquely situates us to offer the following recommendations. We emphatically support this vital 
legislation and urge Congress to pass it as soon as possible. 

The Centers for Medicare and Medicaid Services (CMS) finalized a 3.37% cut to the Medicare 
conversion factor set to take effect on Jan. 1, 2024. Without stopping this cut, medical groups will endure 
an additional reduction to physician reimbursement following previous cuts, thereby exacerbating the 
myriad financial pressures such as staffing shortages and inflation facing medical groups today.  

According to MGMA data, physician practices saw total operating cost per FTE physician increase by 
over 63% from 2013 – 2022, while the Medicare conversion factor increased by only 1.7% over the same 
timeframe. Further, 89% of MGMA members reported an increase in operating costs in 2023.1 It is 
imperative Congress act swiftly to stop the cut to avoid damaging the financial viability of practices and 
undermining Medicare access and the stability of the program. 

We look forward to working with your offices to help pass this important bill and appreciate your 
longstanding leadership supporting medical group practices’ ability to offer high-quality care. If you have 
any questions, please contact James Haynes, Associate Director of Government Affairs, at 
jhaynes@mgma.org or 202-293-3450. 

 
1 MGMA Stat Poll, Higher costs persist for medical groups even as inflation’s growth slows, July 12, 2023, 
https://www.mgma.com/mgma-stat/higher-costs-persist-for-medical-groups-even-as-inflations-growth-slows.  

https://www.mgma.com/mgma-stat/higher-costs-persist-for-medical-groups-even-as-inflations-growth-slows


Sincerely, 

 /s/  

Anders Gilberg 
Senior Vice President, Government Affairs 
 

 


